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NOTICE
Title or Subject: Medicaid State Plan Amendment (SPA) 25-0030 Hospital Outlier Threshold Update
Effective Date:
January 1, 2026
Description: The Health Care Authority intends to submit Medicaid State Plan Amendment (SPA) 25-0029 to increase the outlier threshold from $40,000 to $45,000 for inpatient hospital services.

SPA 25-0030 is expected to decrease the annual aggregate expenditures/payments by $2.3 million annually. The proposed rates, methodologies, and justifications are as follows: 
	Proposed Rate 
	Proposed Methodology
	Justification

	Outlier thresholds increase to APR-DRG allowed amount + $45k, from APR-DRG allowed amount + $40,000
	The high outlier payment is the difference between HCA’s estimated hospital cost of services associated with the claim and the high outlier threshold, multiplied by a percentage. The percentage varies according to the severity of illness (SOI) for the DRG assigned to the claim: • SOI 1 or 2 : 80% • SOI 3 or 4 : 95%. The outlier threshold is APR-DRG payment plus $45,000.

Hospital costs are calculated using the hospital specific ratio of cost to charges multiplied by the claim covered charges.

Charges x RCC = Cost

APR-DRG payment + $45,000 = threshold (if below zero, no outlier is paid)

(Cost – Threshold) x .80 (or .95) = outlier enhancement payment

Applies only to claims paid via APR-DRG methodology. Does not apply to claims paid via any other methodology.
	The payments for outlier enhancements have exceeded the budget neutral amount calculated during the 2021 hospital rebasing period. An increase in the outlier threshold will allow the state to bring payments more in line with the budget neutral number calculated in 2021.


HCA is in the process of developing the SPA. Interested parties may request a copy of the SPA when it becomes available and/or submit comments and concerns about the rates or the effects the changes may have on beneficiary access to care or continued service access. Please submit requests, comments,  and concerns to the person named below by November 17, 2025. Please note that all comments are subject to public review and disclosure, as are the names of those who comment.

CONTACTS
Name: Abigail Cole
Program: Hospital Finance
Address: PO Box 45501, Olympia, WA 98058
TRS: 711
E-mail address: abby.cole@hca.wa.gov
